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Monday, July 7, 1997 Edited by Joan Aschim

This week Notice

e LCC Night at the Ems, tonight, see instructions below. The Daily will not

e Board of Education, Wednesday, July 9, 7:30 p.m., Boardroom; preceded publish on Monday,
by 5:30 p.m. executive session for labor negotiator consultations. July 14; next issue is

e KLCC broadcasts live from the Oregon Country Fair main stage, July 11, Monday, July 21.

12 and 13.

Attention, all of you signed up for tonight's picnic/game

Batter up! It's time for the Ems' winning streak to really get going, and we will be there! LCC
Baseball coach Donny Harrel will throw the first pitch at LCC's 6th annual picnic/game at the ballpark.
Instructions: Enter the park through Gate E (Willamette St. side) where you will be greeted by hostesses
who will provide you with entry tags. Game time is 7:05 p.m.; picnic time is 6 p.m.; plan on arriving
about 5:30 p.m. If you purchased box seats and haven't picked up your tickets, you may get them at the
ballpark from LCC coordinators Vickie McKenna or Gloria Vanderhorst. If you purchased reservations
that you will not be able to use, contact Gloria Vanderhorst in Instructional Services at 2308 today so
they can be reassigned. This may be the only way you can get a refund! Have a great day, and see you
at the ballpark!

Board of Education meets Wednesday

The Board of Education will meet Wednesday, July 9, at 7:30 p.m. in the Boardroom. Agenda
items include college strategic planning, Community Learning Centers, Computer Information
Technology staffing, construction costs for the Churchill center, board policies on student intercollegiate
activities and use of college-owned equipment, and other items. Oaths of office will be administered and
officers for 1997/98 will be voted in.

Top applicant for Florence directorship named

Harold Turnquist of Cottage Grove will be recommended for appointment as Director of LCC at
Florence at the July 9 Board of Education meeting. Check him out on the Internet at www.turnquist.net.
His estimated start date is August 1.

Turnquist has 17 years in higher education including teaching computer courses at Western
Oregon University in Monmouth since 1991, serving as vice president for administrative services at
Oregon Coast Community College in Newport from 1988-91, and directing the computer lab at LCC at
Florence in 1987. He has a doctorate from the University of Oregon, a juris doctor from the University
of Arkansas at Fayetteville School of Law, and a bachelor's from Iowa State University in Ames.

Sixty-one people applied for the post which was nationally advertised when Bill Porter retired
after 23 years with Lane, the last eight as Florence center director.

Steve Candee to attend C-SPAN seminar for professors

Political science instructor and cooperative education coordinator Steve Candee has been selected
to attend "C-SPAN in the Classroom — Seminar for Professors," from August 14-15 in Washington DC.
He is one of 30 candidates selected from 100 applicants nationwide and one of the few community
college instructors to be included. The seminar explains how to integrate C-SPAN into coursework and
equips participants to share the information with colleagues. :

Lane does well in forensics competition

The final results of the Northwest Forensics Conference were recently announced. Of the 692
participants in debate over the past school year, Lane student Alex Anne Ralph came in 12th overall and
earned special recognition with a second team all-conference. Lane's Dawn Hedrick was 32nd and earned
an honorable mention. As a team, Lane secured third place in division III. Congratulations for a year's
worth of hard work and achievement. - Dan Berger
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Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity web page is up

The Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity web page is up and the college's complaint
procedures are there. Various departments may want to link up to them. For more information, contact

Jose Ortal at 2801.

Business Administration FTE continues to grow

Total fourth week FTE topped 200 for programs in the new Business Administration
department this year, reaching 204.99. Spring term's fourth week FTE was 63.18, up about 1 percent
from last year's 62.82. Winter's fourth week increase was 5 percent and fall's fourth week increase was
7.7 percent. Fourth week FTE increased by 4.2 percent for the year. In addition, retention rates
increased each term, rising from 92 percent in the fall to 95 percent in the winter, 96 percent in the

spring, and 94 percent overall.

Enrollment is likely to increase again next year because the State Board of Education has
approved the department's new certificate programs in Supervision and Business Management. The new
programs complement the existing certificate in Sales and Marketing, creating three academic ladders to

the AAS degree in Business Management.

Recreational sports offers kid's camps, adult activities
Lane's Recreational and Club Sports offers several activities this summer, including:
e Lane CC Kids Kamps for ages 8 to 14, Wednesdays July 9, 16, 23, and 30, from 8 a.m.-12:30 p.m.
e Raft trips, July 11 and August 1; golf scramble, July 18; ice skating, July 25.
e Main campus, Mondays-Thursdays: Badminton, PE 203, 12-1 p.m.; open gym, PE 202, 12-3 p.m.;
weight room, PE 123, 12-2 p.m.; Tennis, 12-4 p.m., sand court volleyball, 10 a.m.-4 p.m.
For informational brochures call 2293, or check their Web page.

LaRoche tapes available in the Library

Three audiotapes and three videotapes featuring wellness humorist Loretta LaRoche are now
available for checkout from the Library. The following tapes were purchased by the Classified
Professional Development Team for the Lane staff: Videos: The Joy of Stress, Humor Your Stress, and
Parenting With Humor; Audios: How to Prevent hardening of the Attitude, The Healing Power of
Humor, and Parenting With Humor (Is It Possible?). - Julie Baker, 2199

ATTACHMENTS
Today's Daily has two attachments, a schedule of
network training classes for summer, and a
reminder to attend the July employee reception on
Monday, July 21, from 4-5 p.m. in the cafeteria.

OFFICE NOTES
Study Skills summer hours are Monday through
Thursday from 8 a.m. to 1 p.m.

THANKS

v Avery warm "Thank You" and HUG to all of
you who wrote me letters of recommendation,
stopped me in the hall and made incredibly
nice comments, encouraged my talents and
growth, embarrassed me at my farewell party,
laughed at the "polyester family" photographs
and the scab stories, and reminded me of my
adoration for Barney accessorizing. Your
kindness and support are greatly appreciated!
I'm so glad for the opportunity to work with
such wonderful people and contribute to the
college - *sniff.* - Rachel Kuehl, Affirmative
Action/EQ, 503-232-0108

v Thanks to Craig and Sylvia in Research and
Planning for quickness, carefulness and
thoroughness in helping respond to no-
advance-notice information requests from the
media. You're appreciated. - Joan Aschim, IA

JOBS
OPEN TO LCC CLASSIFIED BARGAINING UNIT
EMPLOYEES ONLY:

e Custodian, Campus Services, closing 7/11.

e Multimedia Lab Aide, Media Arts & Technology,
closing 7/11.

ADS
1988 JEEP CHEROKEE LAREDO, excellent
condition, 87,000 miles, asking $9,995. Larry
Warford, Instructional Svcs., 2302, or 687-1952.

WANTED: Inexpensive used gas lawnmower
with grass catcher. Can pay up to $50. Melanie
Brown, Curriculum /Scheduling, 2362.

SUMMER VISITORS? Exceptional fully fumished
cottage available for short-term rental from mid-
July, $200/week inclusive, 345-0828, W. Loren,
H&PE, 2549.

'85 FORD LTD station wagon, white, V6 engine,
stereo. Runs, needs work. New tires, new
brakes, $400 OBO, 687-0540, W. Loren, H&PE,
2549, '

TO SUBMIT INFORMATION TO THE DAILY, e-mail
The Daily@instadv_ma, or Daily@lanecc.edu or
deliver to ADM 210, or fax to 744-4170; no
telephone submissions. Deadline is noon Friday;
The Daily will publish Mondays only during
summer term. For more information e-mail or call
Joan Aschim at 2591 or Angela Miller at 2268.



Published Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for the staff of Lane Community College

Monday, July 21, 1997 Edited by Angela Miller

Employee Recognition Gala held today
The Employee Recognition Gala will be held today, from 4-5 p.m. in the cafeteria.

Katie Lytle named Classified Employee of the Month

Katie Lytle of College Finance was recently named Outstanding Classified Employee of the Month for
July. She has served Lane with dedication and hard work for twenty years. Katie has been involved with
registration, tuition and fees assessment, and the process changes that have taken place in these areas. Katie
touches the lives of many students as well as staff on the main campus, at the downtown center and the outreach
areas. Whenever there is a problem with regard to finance, Katie is the one called. She treats everyone with
respect and genuine concern. Congratulations Katie!

Book features Lane as an example of innovation in education

Lane is one of six community colleges held up as an example in "A Learning College for the 21st
Century," a new book by Terry O'Banion, executive director of the League for Innovation. His book was
published this month by the American Council on Education in cooperation with the American Association of
Community Colleges. Chapter 8, "Lane Changes: Transformation at Lane Community Collcge " was written by
Lane President Jerry Moskus.

The publishers say many recent attempts at educational reform have failed because the proposed
solutions only tweaked the current system of education. This failure has caused many critics to call for a much
more expansive wave of reform in which learning becomes a central focus. O'Banion says community colleges
are the "ideal forum for creating this new learning paradigm for the 21st century."

The other colleges included in the book are the Community College of Denver, CO; Jackson Community
College, Jackson, MI; Maricopa Community Colleges, Phoenix, AZ; Palomar College, San Marcos, CA; and
Sinclair Community College, Dayton, OH.

"A Learning College for the 21st Century" has 264 pages and can be ordered for $27.50 from Oryx Press
in Phoenix, AZ, at 1-800-279-4663. Their web site is at http://www.oryxpress.com.

Center Building restrooms to be upgraded

Seven restrooms in the Center Building will be upgraded to meet ADA standards beginning July 21 and
concluding by the start of fall term classes. Each of the restrooms will be closed at various times during
upgrading and your patience will be most appreciated. Questions? Call Mike Ruiz in Campus Services at 2566
or Tom Oroyan at 2568.

Mary Jo Workman joins Media Arts & Technology

Mary Jo Workman recently joined the staff of Media Arts & Technology as Administrative Specialist.
Mary Jo has been part of Lane’s staff since 1994 in Cooperative Education. Welcome!

Computer and network training information

The summer schedule for computer and network training was published in The Daily on July 7. If you
missed it and need a copy, please contact Bob Barber at 2734. Please note that especially in summer, our
trainers sometimes make a special trip to campus to conduct the class, so if you have signed up for a class and
won't be able to make it, please drop the class through ClassLine, or, if you’re dropping the day of the class,
contact Bob Barber by phone.

Women's career workshop offered

The Women's Program will be offering a one-day career workshop on Saturday, July 26 from 9 a.m.-

4 p.m. in CEN 219. The workshop will focus on how women's issues, personal characteristics, values, and self-
esteem shape women's career choices. To register for the workshop, call instructor Cara DiMarco at 2242. The
registration number is 427.
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Call for return of Printing/Graphic survey

For those who received a survey from Printing/Graphics, pleas return it at your earliest convenience.

Thank you!

Registration for Fitness Center still open

Although we are gliding into the 5th week of Summer Term, it is still not too late to register for the
Fitness Education Class. At $20 for Lane staff for the remaining eight weeks (through September 12), it is an
absolute bargain! For more information, or to schedule an orientation, please call 2058 or e-mail

mackenzier @lanecc.edu.

Staff directory changes

Please make the following changes in your staff directory:
e Cherrill Hemminger, Admissions; on pages 5 and 86 change extension to 2894
Morgan Soderberg, Student Records; on pages 59 and 93 change extension to 2692

Mary Jo Workman, Media Arts & Technology; delete from page 22; add with new extension of 2475 to page

47 and change extension on page 95

OFFICE NOTES

e (College Finance will close at 4 p.m. today.

e Printing/Graphics will be closed on July 25.

e Linda Fossen reports that the house she
rented sight unseen, has a hot tub and a view
of the San Juans. Work is going well also.
She invites her friends to keep in touch.
Work: Skagit Valley College, 2405 East
College Way, Mt. Vernon, WA 98273-5899,
phone 360-416-7676. Ifossen@ctc.edu.
Home: 5207 Heather Dr., Anacortes, WA
98221, phone 360-299-9511.

THANK YOU

| wish to thank my LCC family for the many years

of support and caring you have given me. A

special thanks to Computer Services for a

wonderful retirement party. If you happen to see

me around campus | am helping out part-time,
can’t seem to let go. Again thanks for all the
cards, calls and thoughts. | will miss all of you. -

Shirley Baldwin

JOBS

OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES ONLY:

e Instructional Coordinating Specialist, ABSE,
closing 7/25.

e Administrative Specialist (position is through
12/12/97, position may be extended beyond
this date), LCC at Florence, closing 7/25.

e Food Service Specialist, Foodservices,
closing 7/25.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

e Computer Support Specialist, Instructional
Computing, closing 7/30.

e Procurement Specialist/Document
Technologist, Purchasing, closing 7/29.

» Multimedia Lab Aide (from 9/95-6/98), Media
Arts & Technology, closing 7/29.

e Custodian (hours: Mon-Thurs. 6 p.m.-2 a.m.,
Friday 4 p.m.-midnight) Campus Services.,
closing 7/29.

ADS
If you are curious about seeing slides of my
recent trip to Italy (Rome, Venice, Florence,
Siena), there will be an informal showing at noon
on Wednesday, July 23, in the Boardroom. Bring

your lunch. | always like hearing about other
people's travels, so maybe we could make this a
weekly event during the summer? Elizabeth
Uhlig, Archives, 2466.

HOUSESITTER WANTED in exchange for free
housing. Going on vacation in late August-early
Sept. for three weeks; seeking responsible
person to live in my nice west-central Eugene
home. Care for one cat and water plants. Call
Demetri Liontos, ESL/DTC 2916,0r 345-0207.

FOR SALE: 1975 Taurus 17' camper, fully self-
contained. $2,400. 1972 Ford 1/2 ton pick-up,
390, tow package, extra set of wheels, tool box,
runs good. $2,400. Lori Hall, Stud. Rec., 2882.

FOR SALE: 1982 Buick Skylark 4 door Limited
Edition $300. HP 48 calculator w/ PC connect-
ion kit $240 value, asking $125. New in the box.
Call Gordon 935-0522. Teresa Vitus, Bookstore.

FOR SALE: 1987 Pontiac Grand Am. 125K,
PS, power locks. Far below book at $2,300,
OBO. Call Chris Lane, Mathematics, 342-6719.

FOR SALE: Husk Lock Serger, $100. Cuisinart
11 cup Food Processor with extra blades and
rack, $90. Both like new. Patti Page, Senior
Companion, 683-8043.

HUGE ESTATE SALE: Saturday, July 26, 7 a.m.-
3 p.m. Go four miles on Highway 58. Turn left at
Pleasant Hill Dairy Queen on Ridgeway Road
and follow signs. Fifty years accumulation,
houseware, much old-time fabrics, laces and
trims, crafts, linens, great funky stuff, garden
tools, routers, woodworking magazines/books,
shaper, cutters, misc. No early birds please.
Linda deCaccia, Counseling, 484-4971, #4.

TO SUBMIT INFORMATION TO THE DAILY, e-
mail The Daily @instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210, or fax
to 744-4170; no telephone submissions.
Deadline is noon Friday; The Daily will publish
Mondays only during summer term. For more
information e-mail or call Joan Aschim at 2591 or
Angela Miller at 2268.
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Lane wins four-year, $180,000 grant

Lane has received a four-year grant of $180,000 per year to serve low-income students, first-
generation college students and students with disabilities through the federal TRIO Student Support
Services program. The program will serve about 200 students with a range of student services designed
to improve student retention, graduation rates and a higher transfer rate to four-year institutions. Press
releases have already generated some good local publicity and interest from students. Students will need
to wait until the application and selection process is ready sometime this fall in order to apply. In the
meantime, staff fielding questions about the new program should be aware of the following:

e TRIO is NOT a financial aid program, and provides no direct funding to students.

e TRIO participants must be first generation college students, low-income students (specific
definitions apply) or students with documented disabilities.

e TRIO participants must be US citizens or nationals or meet residency requirements for financial aid;
must be enrolled or accepted for enrollment at Lane; and have a need for academic support, as
determined by the selection process.

When processes are in place, information will be available through Admissions, Counseling,
Testing, Student Information, etc. In the meantime, Counseling t at 2204 will take the names of
interested students. For further information for staff, contact Sarah Ulerick, 2312.

July board report

The Board of Education completed annual business at its July 9 meeting. Michael Dubick was
voted chair and Roger Hall was voted vice chair for 1997/98. Appointments included Roger Hall to the
LCC Foundation, Pat Riggs-Henson to Lane Council of Governments, Kathleen Shelley and Jim Pitney
to the Senior Companion Program, Jim Pitney to the Retired Senior & Volunteer Program, Michael
Dubick to the Oregon Community College Association, and Kathleen Shelley to the Lane Regional
Workforce Quality Committee. Jerry Moskus was appointed district clerk and Marie Matsen, Mary
Spilde, Larry Warford and Verne Whittaker were appointed deputy clerks.

The board accepted the retirement of Jim Cox from Instructional computing and appointed
interim division chairs Joyce Godels to Family & Health Careers, as of July 1; and Nanci Lavelle to
Performing Arts, as of August 15. Division chairs appointed were Patrick Lanning to Health & Physical
Education, as of July 1; N. Okolie Uwadibie to Social Science/Business Administration, as of August
20; and Thomas Wiedeman to Advanced Technology, as of Sept. 1. Directors appointed were Donna
Koechig for Counseling, as of Sept. 1; and Harold Turnquist for LCC at Florence, as of July 10. Susan
Lowdermilk was appointed interim instructor in Art & Applied Design, as of Sept. 15, and Sarah
Ulerick was appointed science instructor, as of Sept. 15. Classified appointments do not receive board
review. In other business, the board:

e approved a pool of change management consultants for process redesign

e approved Absolute Lighting to install energy efficient lighting fixtures in Administration, Business,
Center, and Physical Education Buildings, for $97,849

e approved McKenzie Commercial to remodel seven Center Building restrooms for $62,999

e heard from Oregon School Boards Association staff about conducting policy reviews

e accepted a report on a draft strategic planning process for 1997/98

e reviewed a report on the Community Learning Centers and approved $432,600 for construction of
the CLC at Churchill High

e reviewed a report on Computer Information Technology department staffing

e repealed policies on student intercollegiate activities and use of college-owned equipment, which
will now become administrative procedures

Retirement reception for Jim Easley

A retirement reception for Jim Easley, security officer, will be held on Friday, August 1, from
2:30-3:30 p.m. in Campus Services lunchroom.
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Sauceda moving to LA

Marshall Sauceda, Board of Education member for Zone 5 from
October 1996 to June 1997 and director of the Office of Multicultural
Affairs at the University of Oregon for the past six years, has accepted a
position at Loyola Marymount University in Los Angeles, CA. He will

begin the position about August 1.

Gallery exhibits

Kathleen Caprario, part-time instructor at Lane, is showing new

Video missing

The President's Ofice
needs to locate the videotape
of the 1996 fall inservice all-
staff meeting held Sept. 16,
1996. Please check your
work area and call Laura
Tamura at 2301 if you have
any information.

work at the Jacobs Gallery in the Hult Center through Aug. 29. The works include paintings on

beveled wood panels and drawings on rag paper.

o Lane's Art Department Gallery is showing a site-specific installation by Mike E. Walsh through
Aug. 15 titled "Millennium." The show focuses on "millennial angst".

OFFICE NOTES
The Bookstores will be closed Aug. 19-Sept. 15.
During the closure, departments may make
purchases using ICOs or department VISAs, and
students may purchase math review sheets. The
sheets will be available Mondays-Fridays, 9 a.m.-
4 p.m. Bookstore staff will be available to
process book and supply orders for fall term
classes during the closure. Both stores re-open
Sept. 16.

JOBS

OPEN TO CURRENT LCC BARGAINING UNIT

EMPLOYEES ONLY:

e Medical Clerk, from 9/8/97-6/30/98, Student
Health Services, closing 8/4

» International Student Program Coordinator,
Student Activities/Intl. Student Programs,
closing 8/4

» Volunteer Tutor Coordinator, half-time, ABSE,
closing 8/1

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC:

e Campus Security Officer, Security & Auxiliary
Services, closing 7/31

o Automotive Instructor, Mechanical Tech.,
closing 8/8

e Interim Media Arts & Tech. Instructor, Media
Arts & Technology, closing 8/8

ADS
MATURE, RESPONSIBLE LCC tutor and student
is available for house or apartment sitting during
August. | love pets, plants and gardens, and | will
be happy to maintain your living space and yard.
| soon will be completing a five-week stay at an
LCC English instructor's home. Please call or
leave a message for Katie at 485-8535 or 344-
8797. You can also leave a message with
Kathleen Shull (F,FL&S) at 2118 or come by CEN
451. | can provide you with good references.

FRESH CUT FLOWERS: Sunflowers, zinnias,
cosmos, bachleor buttons, for sale by the stem or
bouquet. Call Mary Bolton, President's Office, at
2304,

BANTAM CHICKENS for sale, $5 each. Buck
Arbuckle (E,FL&S) 484-1743

WANTED: VOLUNTEERS for the Springfield
Filbert Festival August 22-24. You pick hours
and activities PLUS all volunteers get free
admission and other goodies. Call ASAP to Lin
Hagen, Library, at 744-0012. If you want to
volunteer with a friend we can accommodate that
too. Hurry! The website is trackcity.com/filbert.

DALMATIAN: Two-year old male found one
month ago needs a home. He has been neutered
and given vaccinations. | am caring for and
working with him in my home. Toby is
gregarious, and non-aggressive -- very
affectionate. He is housebroken and does not
jump or play rough. He has good house
manners. He likes people and dogs, and wants
to chase but play (I think) with cats. | am looking
for a permanent home that will meet his needs,
forever. He is not an outdoor dog, but a family
dog. Dalmatian Rescue is assisting me in the
adoption. ‘Please call Gayle Smith at 689-3135
for information, or e-mail me at my LCC address,
smithg@lanecc.edu.

FREE moving and storage boxes! LOTS of
different sized boxes (many almost brand new)
used in our recent cross-country move from New
York. They're yours for the asking! Call Eileen
Kearney, Performing Arts, or Dan Koetting at our
home at 431-6629.

FOR SALE: BEDLINER, fits 1989 to 1997 Toyota
short bed truck. Complete with mounting clips.
Good condition. $50. Michael Riley, Flight Tech.,
4321.

TO SUBMIT INFORMATION TO THE DAILY, e-
mail The Daily@instadv_ma, or
Daily@lanecc.edu or deliver to ADM 210, or fax
to 744-4170; no telephone submissions.
Deadline is noon Friday; The Daily will publish
Mondays only during summer term. For more
information e-mail or call Joan Aschim at 2591 or
Angela Miller at 2268.

ATTACHMENT

Attached to today's Daily is a reminder of
computer training sessions still available in
summer term. New employees and other staff
needing initial training for network access and e-
mail should contact Bob Barber at 2734. Please
note that from August 15-September 15, no
training services will be available except to bring
new employees into the system. This also means
anyone needing remote access set-up disks
should obtain them before August 15.

Staff are also advised that a procedure is
now available which allows you to be away from
campus and still have your e-mail generate an
automatic message back to anyone who sends e-
mail to you, notifying them that you are away and
will return on such-and-such a date. Contact Bob
Barber for a handout explaining how to set this up.



